From: Chambers - Hatcher VP

Sent: Monday, 24 April 2017 2:33 PM

To: gerard@sda.org.au

Cc: 'Mauro Moretta'; Scott. Harris@guild.org.au; Belinda Imbriano; Estha van der Linden;

<u>Luis.Izzo@ablawyers.com.au</u>; Troy Wild; Belinda Imbriano; <u>adrian@askhaba.com.au</u>; Roushan Walsh;

Julian.Arndt@ablawyers.com.au; Chris Klepper (Business SA); Sharlene Wellard;

'Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au'; AMOD

Subject: AM2016/36 – SDA Claim for blood donor and bone marrow leave

Dear Mr Dwyer,

AM2016/36 – SDA Claim for blood donor and bone marrow leave

I write in relation to your email below and the attached request for an extension of time.

The Commission will grant the requested extension and amended directions will shortly be uploaded to the website.

Kind regards,

Ingrid Stear

Relief Associate to Vice President Hatcher

Fair Work Commission

Tel: (02) 9308 1812 Fax: (02) 9380 6990

chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au

Level 10 Tower Terrace 80 William Street East Sydney NSW 2011 www.fwc.gov.au

From: Gerard Dwyer [mailto:gerard@sda.org.au]

Sent: Monday, 24 April 2017 12:48 PM **To:** Chambers - Hatcher VP; AMOD

Cc: mmoretta@sdavic.org Subject: AM2016/36

Request for extension of time.

Regards,

Gerard Dwyer



THE UNION FOR WORKERS IN RETAIL FAST FOOD WAREHOUSING.

The Shop, Distributive and Allied Employees' Association

A Level 6, 53 Queen Street, Melbourne, VIC 3000 P 03 8611 7000 E-general@sda.org.au W.sda.org.au ABN: 99 789 302 470

NATIONAL PRESIDENT

Joe de Bruyn

NATIONAL SECRETARY
Gerard Dwyer

24 April 2017

Vice President Hatcher Fair Work Commission Level 4, 11 Exhibition Street MELBOURNE 3000

By email: chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au; amod@fwc.gov.au; amod@fwc.gov.au;

Dear Vice President Hatcher,

RE: AM2016/36 – 4 yearly review of Modern Awards

SDA Claim for blood donor and bone marrow leave

Extension of Time Request

Due to the Easter break and ANZAC public holiday, we have experienced some delay in collating all our evidentiary material and completed witness statements. We are unable to file a completed submission in this matter by Thursday, 27th April 2017.

We kindly request a further extension of time to the filing of our submission from Thursday, 27th April 2017 to 4pm Tuesday, 2nd May 2017. We will be in a position to file our submission by the extended time requested.

We apologise for any inconvenience caused and appreciate His Honour's patience and assistance.

If you have any further queries in relation to the above, please do not hesitate to contact Mauro Moretta of our office on (03) 9698 1400 or 0400 524 222.

Yours sincerely,

Gerard Dwye

National Secretary-Traesurer